
TASMANIAN FLY-TYERS CLUB 

Minutes of the General Meeting 18/10/10 

 

Meeting began 7.40pm 

 

Present: D Hemmings (chair), and 25 members as per attendance book. 

 

Apologies: L Cubbins, P Trott, H Noga, J Spencer, T Munro, J Pinfold, R Scrim, G 

House, J Mackay. 

  

Minutes of the General Meeting20/9/10: Moved R Ruthven seconded I Stokes “that 

the minutes be accepted as a complete and accurate record.” Carried 

 

Business arising from the minutes 

Nil 

 

Correspondence 

Out 

Nil 

In 

Bank Statements 

Pro Angler – discounts for members 

   

Treasurer’s Report 

The Treasurer was unable to attend. At the 30
th

 September the balance in the account 

was $6169.39. The investment account contained $5267.70. 

 

General Business 

 

Activities 

The Macquarie weekend is scheduled for 30-31 October. Those wishing to attend 

need to contact Craig Granquist. 

 

Snowy Ranges – J Smith said there was the possibility of a second day this year, also 

the possibility of a midweek trip. John will circulate some possible dates. 

 

Christys Creek Proposal 

3 members attended a meeting with Inspiring Place. D Young gave a brief report 

explaining that helicopter access was being dealt with first. If this is rejected the 

whole proposal will be rejected. All interest groups were asked the same questions 

with response returned for additions or amendments. Our representatives gave a 

strong anti response, as did Ashley Artis. 

 

Survey of members  

D Hemmings gave a summary of responsesL 

- Meetings, fly tying, meeting others, guest speakers, videos were the most 

useful, club administrative matters the least 

- Future direction, strong support for purchase of video equipment 

- Field trips, mixed response 

- John Fowler Trophy, mixed response 



- Other suggestions, Sunday casting, guest tyers, no more members 

- New shack/L Sorell shack, mixed response including buying a shack in the 

Bronte area and in NZ. 

 

Tasmanian Fly Fishing Championships 

M Crosse reported on a successful weekend on the Meander, Huntsman, S Esk, and 

Arthurs. 

 

Miena Shack 

T Dell thanked those who have volunteered to assist with the roof modifications. He 

now has a full crew. The work is scheduled for the 5-8 November. 

 

Meeting closed 8.04pm 

 

The meeting was followed by Bruce Barker demonstrating the tying of NZ style  

glo-bugs. 

 

Peter Murphy 

Secretary 

 


